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Travel grants for ICM 2022  
 
Dear colleagues,  
 
It has been a longstanding tradition that the organizers of the ICM offer support in order that 
mathematicians from developing countries can participate at the ICM. 
 
For the ICM 2022 in Saint Petersburg, Russia, the organizers have generously announced two 
different grant programs: 
 
The Chebyshev Grants 
The Chebyshev Grants program provides full support (including airfare and local expenses in 
Saint Petersburg) to 1000 participants from developing countries. 
Priority will be given to applications received by  
                31 March 2021  
 
The Kovalevskaya Grants 
The Kovalevskaya Grants program provides local support for up to 1000 Early Career 
participants from developed countries. Interest in applying for a Kovalevskaya grant can be 
indicated in your ICM account after registration. 
 
Further information can be found on the website 
      https://icm2022.org/grants 
 
Please help us in disseminating this information to your colleagues and students. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at the ICM 2022! 
 
Regards 
 
 
Helge Holden 
Secretary General of the International Mathematical Union  

https://icm2022.org/grants

